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Two Sabres complete the IB Program 

 
École secondaire Hanmer congratulates Morgan Leduc and Olivier Contois, 2021 
graduates. Morgan and Olivier have completed all the requirements of the International 
Baccalaureate (IB) Program.  
 
Morgan and Olivier have flourished both academically and personally in this extensive 
two-year program of study.  The IB program, which is recognized by post-secondary 
institutions internationally, includes several university-level courses, a Creativity, Activity 
and Service (CAS) component, and the writing of a thesis on a topic of their choice.   
 
In this time of uncertainty and great change, Morgan and Olivier have shown great 
resilience and perseverance in facing all the challenges that have been presented to 
them.  Morgan and Olivier will be heading to Laurentian University in September, Morgan 
in the Human Kinetics program and Olivier in the Biochemistry program. Congratulations 
to these two amazing Sabres! 
 
École secondaire Hanmer is first and foremost an academic center that strives for 
excellence in French and teaches students respect and tolerance for all races and 
religious beliefs. Both in its pedagogical approach and in its transmission of values, the 
school encourages the total development of the student. At École secondaire Hanmer, 
each student is encouraged to become self-reliant, to realize his or her potential, and to 
become a responsible citizen, able and willing to make a positive contribution to his or 
her environment and society. 
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